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A New Zealand where the negative impact of substance abuse  
is no longer an issue within our communities. 

 
Welcome, Tena Koutou, to our newsletter keeping you all up to date with what is happening.    
 

A MESSAGE FROM ERIN 

A very warm welcome those members who have joined us since our last newsletter. 

Our in-person meeting numbers are down due to ill health and mental stress caused by covid as well 
as having been a very wet winter.   We are hopeful with the return of daylight savings and summer on 
the way that you will be encouraged to come out again as there is so much more benefit in attending 
in person.  We are also experiencing low numbers of trained facilitators in some regions so if you know 
of anyone or are keen to do this, we would love to hear from you. 

I was privileged to attend Cutting Edge Conference in Ōtautahi in September. It was a great to be able 
to come together with others in the workforce and reconnect after three years apart…to learn and be 
inspired by others stories. 

Adjacent Spaces panel discussion had Francois Barton, Business Leaders Health and Safety Forum, 
speaking about employers’ concerns.   77% of employers surveyed specified meth use as their biggest 
concern. 

Working with Whanau was part of the Concurrent Sessions - Melissa Roberts, Family Support CADs 
Auckland, spoke about the work Brave Hearts were doing and Andrew Munro and his team from Meth 
Help Odyssey session entitled “Meth use in challenging times” also spoke about the need for including 
the whanau. 

It was encouraging to see that Brave Hearts is now more well known, acknowledged and recognized 

within the sector and that the importance of educating whanau is of great importance particularly if 

we want to get on top of this at a generational level. 

We continue to advocate for needs of family/whanau – the ones who are often trying to help family 

members to move into recovery whilst at great need of supports in place for themselves.   Remember 

we are here to help you. 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Board Member 

 

We are delighted to welcome Andrew Munro to our Board. 

Andrew has been the Meth Help Team Coordinator at Odyssey House Christchurch for the past four 
years.  Prior to this, Andrew worked in Melbourne for seven years for Odyssey House Victoria 
specialising in alcohol and drug services for families and young people. He is a Clinical Social Worker 
and has a Master’s Degree in Social Work from Deakin University, Australia.  He has also worked 
extensively in specialist mental health services. Andrew is passionate about horse riding and enjoys 
travel and new experiences. 

  
  

 

 

New Mount Maunganui Day Meeting! 

This meeting will be of particular interest to those Grandparents Raising Grandchildren and for those 

who cannot attend evening meetings.  Come along for a cuppa and kai and share or just sit and listen 

in our lovely welcoming space in our Mount Maunganui office.  Meetings are held on the 1st Thursday 

of each month at 10.00am. 

New Rotorua Support Meetings! 

We are excited to announce we are starting support meetings in Rotorua on the 2nd Thursday of each 

month, beginning Thursday 10 November am 7pm at the Rotorua Library, 1127 Haupapa Street. 

 

To find out more visit our website www.bravehearts.nz.  Meetings details are updated at the start of 

each month.  We also send regular emails regarding the upcoming meetings.  If you would like to be 

added to our email list, please email us at support@bravehearts.nz 

 

http://www.bravehearts.nz/


 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

New Whakatane Support Meeting 

Our new Whakatane meetings have started!  They are held on the 3rd Tuesday of every 

month at Pou Whakaaro, 1 Bracken Street and facilitated by the amazing Michelle 

Brewerton.  We have monthly speakers, so come along and share or just feel free to 

listen and learn in this wonderful, supportive group. 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to acknowledge our generous donors and supporters for their 

continued support, which enables us to offer our services free to the community. 

Brave Hearts NZ Regular Giving Program 

A big thank you to all our very generous donors.   We are grateful and appreciate that we cannot do this 

without your support.    

A monthly pledge of $25.00 would contribute to the cost of operating the 24/7 telephone hotline that is available 

to everyone in the community who needs help to cope with this horror.  

A monthly pledge of $50.00 would provide a counselling session for a family, giving them the tools to keep safe 

and the ‘know how’ to best help the addict.  

A monthly pledge of $60.00 would contribute to the costs of the group support meetings being held in your 

community.  

A pledge or a one-off gift of any size would make a difference. 

To make a pledge or a one-off gift online go to: www.bravehearts.nz 

To donate by bank transfer:   
Brave Hearts NZ 
03-0415-0051504-00  
Reference: Your Name 
 
We will forward receipt at end of March each year. 

 

RESEARCH  

In collaboration with researchers at Bethlehem Tertiary Institute, Brave Hearts 
have been interviewing families and whānau about the impacts of supporting a 
family member coping with addiction.  This has now been completed and a 
summary of key findings will be shared with all members once available.  We 
are hoping the findings will help Brave Hearts find ways improve and expand 
our services and to bring the important work we do to more families and 
whanau in need. 


